I am pleased to announce I will be standing as your candidate for mayor in the upcoming civic election.

I have taken this step because as a homeowner and taxpayer in this city, I have become increasingly dissatisfied with the direction that city council has taken over the years. We have seen escalating spending and tax increases, with very uneven results to show for it.

While the city has sought expensive prestige projects like building the John Labatt Centre, bidding for the Shriner’s hospital, hosting the Memorial Cup or the Canada Summer Games, basic issues like city infrastructure has been neglected. While tax dollars have been spent for the benefit of the few, the average citizen of London deals with crumbling roads, bridges and sewers, delays in getting to work, to customers or suppliers. The end results of high taxation and neglect can be seen in empty storefronts and forgone opportunities for many Londoners.

We need a different vision on the direction the city should take. Cities are the platform in which people carry out their personal, social and economic activities, and the purpose of a civic government is to ensure the platform is able to carry and support the activities of the citizens. Infrastructure and protective services are vital to support the interactions of the citizens, and it is from these interactions that other projects can grow. 

With this in mind, I propose to focus the work of civic government in four key areas:

1. Implementing a spending cut of $100 million dollars from the city budget

2. A 10% reduction of city taxes, to put money back in the productive economy. This will increase the available resources of all Londoners, and provide the means for opportunities for many citizens, rather than provide large benefits for the few.

3. Realigning the remaining budget to fund infrastructure repairs. Efficient infrastructure supports the personal, social and economic activities of all Londoners

4. Increasing the effectiveness and efficiency of London’s protective services, through reallocation of resources and innovative organizational changes.

While there are many other issues that occupy the minds of my fellow Londoners, I believe that concentrating on these core issues will have the effect of creating virtuous circles of economic development, and provide the resources for broad based projects and initiatives conceived and executed by voluntary associations of friends, neighbours and like-minded people in London.

I look forward to sharing these ideas with the people of London, and hope you will all join with me this November to exercise our right to elect a representative civic government
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